
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – May 23, 2016  
 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margaret Connors 

     Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:     Chief Wentworth, Road Agent Doug Glover 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will not meet on Memorial Day Monday May 30th. 

 

Peter Grote, a Franconia representative on the Northern Pass Committee dropped off clarification 

on the Franconia Notch Chamber of Commerce position on the project.  The Chamber does not 

support the Northern Pass Transmission Project as currently proposed. 

  

The board approved a driveway permit for Stephen Burtchell, Map 219, Lot 11 on Birches Road. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH discussed police department scheduling for June with the board.  The 

Chief also discussed the parking at the Pioneer Wedding Barn on Saturday.  

 

Jennifer discussed the Cemetery Trustees plan for expansion and has asked Attorney Waugh for 

a legal opinion on the property that the town purchased from Christopher and Doris Disbrow. 

 

The board was advised that a  complaint/question had been submitted to DES in regard to the 

trucking company renting on Route 117. 

 

The board reviewed an amended septic plan for Scott and Lisa Gilbert, Map 202, Lot 18. 

 

The board approved a demolition and a building permit for Scott and Lisa Gilbert, Map 202, Lot 

18.  All permits including wetland have been obtained. 

 

The tax collector provided the board with the updated information and new laws in regard to the 

tax deed process. 

 

The board reviewed the septic plans for the BNC Family Trust, Map 219, Lot 27.22 on Carpenter 

Road. 

 

The board approved a solar permit for Nancy and Carl Martland, Map 217, Lot 10.1 on Post 

Road. 

 

The board discussed a conservation easement for Nancy and Carl Martland to be held by ACT 

with the Sugar Hill Conservation Commission as a backup. 

 

ROAD AGENT DOUG GLOVER discussed with the board the Copper Cannon community day 

project.  The board authorized Doug and another member of the department to participate with a 

truck from the Town.  Doug has asked the Town Engineer Red McCarthy to review a driveway 



plan as submitted by Horizon Engineering for the BNC Family Trust on Carpenter Road.  Map 

219, Lot 27.22.   

 

Margo discussed a letter that Bethlehem Conservation Commission is writing to NH DES in 

regard to the GEO boring for the NPTP and asking them to deny permission. 

 

Margo shared with the board the latest design for the sign to be put up at Coffin Pond. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of May 16, 2016 meeting, seconded 

by MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a 

motion to adjourn; seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm. The 

next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday June 6, 2016 at the Carolina Crapo Building 

at 5:30pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 


